
Dear Parents, 

I hope you all had a wonderful holiday. It's been lovely welcoming the children back

to school this week and we have all been extremely impressed with how quickly they  

have settled back into school and how focussed on their learning they have been. I

always love the summer term- there is the promise of better weather, it's the term

where we see the children making even more progress before they move into their

new groups and there are so many exciting events planned in before the end of the

year, including swimming lessons for Year 5 and 6 children, sports days, trips for all

of the year groups who haven't yet been on one and class assemblies. Keep an eye

out for more information about these over the next couple of weeks. 

This term, we would like to get as many children as possible walking, riding or

scooting to school. This is a good way to get the day off to a good healthy start and

it also helps alleviate congestion around the entrances to school as well as reducing

pollution. Now that the better weather is here, let's see if we can get as many

children as possible arriving to school on foot or on wheels. 

A number of our clubs start next week with more to follow soon. Thank you to all of

you who requested places at one of these. You will receive confirmation of your

places later today. 

And finally, thank you to the Friends of Green Meadow PTA for organising such a

wonderful Easter disco for us on the last day of term. It was great to see so many

families enjoying themselves. The second of the discos takes place next Friday. We

can't wait to join in with the fun. 

Have a great long weekend!                                                               Miss Arrowsmith

Diary Dates
Week Ending: 

Friday 29th April 2022

Monday 2nd May



CLOSED - Bank Holiday



Tuesday 3rd May
2:15 - 3:15 - Bournville

Maths Workshop
3:30 - 4:30 - Year 5&6

Football Club



Wednesday 4th May
2:15 - 3:15 - Cadbury   

 Maths Workshop



Thursday 5th May 
3:30 - 4:30 - Year Rec       

 Ball Skills Club
3:30 - 4:30 - Year 6 Maths

Club
3:30 - 4:30 - Year 3 Art

Club



Friday 6th May
4:15 - FOGM disco 

*Note - no after school
clubs today* 




@Green_MeadowPS

School is closed on Monday 2nd May
as it is a bank holiday. School is open
as normal on Tuesday, Wednesday,

Thursday and Friday.

We currently have a vacancy for a Midday Supervisor to
support our wonderful children during their lunchtime. If
you are interested in this role, please follow the link for
details: 
https://excelsiormat.org/vacancies/

Become part of the Green Meadow Team



Best class attendance: 
KS1 - Gazelles 98.7%

KS2 - Shakespeare 98.1%

Most punctual classes are:
KS1 - Leopards

KS2 - Pluto

Well Done!

A reminder to all parents of children in Year 6 that SATs
week runs from Monday 9th May to Thursday 12th May.
Throughout the week, we invite all children from Year 6 to
join us in school for SATs breakfast club at 8:15am. We can't
wait to see all Year 6s there to enjoy their free breakfasts so
they are ready and prepared for their SATs.

Year 6 SATs Breakfast Club

Celebrating Success

Huge Congratulations to our very own GB gold medallist, Zachary
Riesner from Mars class. During the Easter holidays, Zach won his first
national trampolining competition of the year which ranks him the top
10 year old male in Britain. What an incredible achievement. We are all

extremely proud of you . Well done, Zach. 



LUNCHTIME
ARRANGEMENTS

HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY
WELL DONE TO THE CHILDREN IN SCHOOL WHO HAVE GONE ABOVE AND BEYOND
AND RECEIVED HOT CHOCOLATE NOMINATIONS THIS WEEK. SIX CHILDREN WITH
NOMINATIONS WERE PICKED FROM THE HAT TO ENJOY THEIR CHOCOLATE TREAT.

☺  H O T  D I N N E R S  A N D  A  S E L E C T I O N  O F  S A N D W I C H E S
W I L L  N O W  B E  A V A I L A B L E  F O R  A L L  Y E A R  G R O U P S

E V E R Y  D A Y .  

199    197    221   227   269

Year 2
Mathletics 

Year 2, welcome to the world of Mathletics.
Mrs Whettell is challenging everybody to
spend at least 5 minutes a day gaining as
many points as possible to see who our
Mathletes are in Celebration Assembly. 



At Green Meadow, we are committed to teaching British
Values to our children to prepare them to be successful

citizens who thrive in a modern and diverse Britain. Children
learn about these and develop their understanding of British

Values (Democracy, Rule of law, Individual liberty, Mutual
respect and Tolerance) in all aspects of school life, through
PSHE lessons, assemblies and the wider curriculum. We are
excited to announce that we are launching our ‘Celebrating

British Values’ awards next week to celebrate children’s
preparation for life in modern Britain. Children from years 3
– 6 will be able to achieve bronze, silver, and gold standard
within this award. Work can be done both in school and at

home to help towards achieving this award as they
demonstrate each of the values in different ways (examples

of tasks and activities are detailed in the booklet which will be
sent to you separately). Class teachers will keep track of

children’s stamps and achievements as they move through
KS2. We hope you and your children are all as excited to

start the award as we are in school. 
This term we will be focusing on the British value of ‘Mutual

respect and tolerance’.

British Values



This year is Platinum
Jubilee year and marks
the 70th year of the

Queen's reign. We will be
celebrating this in a variety
of ways throughout the

week beginning 23rd May. 
Friday 27th May will be

Jubilee Day where we will
invite all children to wear
red, white and blue for

the day and take part in a
celebratory Jubilee Picnic. 


